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February 3, 2025 

Garner, Iowa 

 

The Hancock County, Iowa, Board of Supervisors met in adjourned session on the above 

captioned date pursuant to adjournment with Supervisors Florence (Sis) Greiman and Osmund 

(Bud) Jermeland present.  Supervisor Gary Rayhons arrived at 9:48 a.m.  Absent: none.  

 

The minutes of January 27, 2025 meeting were read and approved by Supervisors 

Greiman and Jermeland.   

 

On motion by Supervisor Rayhons, seconded by Supervisor Jermeland and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Signed Iowa County Auditors Mail 

Services LLC, Service Agreement – Statement of Work for 2025HF-718 Taxpayer Notification 

Statement Processing. 

 

On motion by Supervisor Jermeland, seconded by Supervisor Rayhons, and carried, the 

Board authorized the County Auditor to issue checks for the claims on file this date, February 3, 

2025.  A full listing of all claims paid in February 2025 will be published in the February 18, 

2025 minutes.  

 

On motion by Supervisor Rayhons, seconded by Supervisor Jermeland, and carried 

unanimously, the Board recessed at 11:52 a.m. for lunch and resumed at 1:00 p.m. for the 

remainder of the meeting.  

 

On motion by Supervisor Rayhons, seconded by Supervisor Jermeland and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Amended the previous motion from 

January 20, 2025 meeting to the following-set the transport fees for funeral homes not to exceed 

$600 and up to $200 for mileage to State Medical Examiner’s office.  Canvass of the Special 

Election (City of Britt) held on January 28, 2025.   

 

The remainder of the meeting was to review budget submissions for fiscal year 2025-

2026. 

 

No further business to come before the Board, motion made to adjourn at 3:35 p.m. by 

Supervisor Rayhons and carried.  All Supervisors present voting, “Aye,” session to adjourn and 

will meet again on February 10, 2025. 

 

 

ATTEST:  _________________________     ____________________________ 

                  Michelle K. Eisenman, Auditor       Florence Sis Greiman, Chair 


